
Dillon shoots season best at
Garnett,  ‘Cats  second  at
Prairie View

The Louisburg golf team ended its regular season with a second
place  finish  Thursday  at  the  Prairie  View  Invitational.
Members of the team are (from left) Calvin Dillon, Parker
Perentis, Drake Varns, Grant Ryals, Ryan Haight and Justin
Sievert. 

 

It was a medal-winning week for Calvin Dillon and the rest of
the Louisburg High School golf team as they competed in two
different tournaments and put together some of their best
scores of the season.

Dillon  got  it  all  started  Tuesday  at  the  Anderson  County
Invitational  at  the  Garnett  Country  Club.  The  Wildcat
sophomore put together his top round of the season as he shot
a 2-under par 68 to win the event by three strokes over Spring
Hill’s Patrick Hartsock.

“I thought I played well at Anderson County,” Dillon said.
“Every aspect of my game was sharp and it felt great to shoot
a low round.”

Although the Wildcats didn’t place in the top three as a team
with a 378, they got some varsity experience from some younger
golfers. Deven Wieland (99), Drake Varns (102), Ryan Haight
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(109) and Gunner Young (109) also competed for Louisburg.

Louisburg turned it around as a team Thursday for the Prairie
View Invitational at Deer Trace Golf Course. The Wildcats
recorded a 351 to finish second overall, 11 strokes behind
Burlington, to capture team medals.

“Thursday was the second best the team has played all year,”
Louisburg coach Brian Burns said. “I let the guys know how
happy it made me, especially after our scores at Anderson
County.  There were many areas that were lateral hazards and
we avoided most of them to keep 4 out of 5 scores at 90,91, 92
and 93.”

Dillon once again led the Wildcats – and once again picked up
another tournament win. The Louisburg sophomore carded a 77 to
win the tournament by two strokes and picked up his sixth
straight victory.

“I did not get off to a very good start (3 over after 2
holes),” Dillon said. “I bounced back with two pars and a
birdie and that got me going. I felt like I battled all day
and salvaged a good round.”

Senior Parker Perentis shot a 90 to finish second on the
Wildcat team, while fellow senior Justin Sievert had a 91.
Senior Grant Ryals carded a 92, while sophomores Drake Varns
and Ryan Haight shot a 93 and 101, respectively.

Louisburg will begin postseason play Monday when it travels
back to Garnett for the Class 4A regional tournament. Tee time
is set for 9 a.m. Dillon will try and qualify for his second
straight trip to state and hopes his team will be able to go
along with him.

“Finishing second gives us confidence heading into regionals,”
Dillon said. “I think we have a shot to advance to state as a
team, but we will have to play well at Garnett. I think our
best golf is in front of us and it helps that we played there



earlier in the week.

“I’m  super  excited  to  play  at  regionals  as  a  team  and
individual. My expectations are to concentrate on the next
shot and to compete regardless of the circumstances. I hope
that the team collectively plays its best golf and we extend
the season one more week.”


